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throughout the country that addressed Rwanda’s obligations under the Convention on the
Elimination of Discrimination Against Women. These workshops took place in 2001 before
the LCC public consultation process began, and they were attended by LCC members, other
government officials, and the general public. By holding these workshops before the LCC
public consultation program began, UNIFEM assisted gender equity advocates in increasing
the profile of gender equity and the constitution.

Gender equity advocates were able to become core participants in Rwanda’s constitution-
making process as a result of their successful framing strategy and the support of domestically
and internationally influential actors. The externally inclusive nature of Rwanda’s process
made such a strategy a requirement for core participation. Peripheral participation by most
citizens was, however, sufficient for achieving a constitution that is perceived to be legitimate
domestically and supported by a significant portion of the population. This suggests that
the proffered instrumental benefits achieved through participatory constitution-making are
significantly influenced by the modes of citizen participation, the type of drafting body, and
the mechanisms used by the drafting body to review and consider the public’s proposals.



